






















help, carnivals would be more difficult to stage. 

On the Board's behalf, I would like to thank Branch Officers 
and the secretarial staff at Illawarra Road, Marrickville, · 
early in the season, and at "Surf House", currently, for their 
assistance and support. 

Finally, to the Officers and members of the Board who have 
helped with Board activities, I offer my thanks and apprec­
iation for their efforts. 

Gentlemen, 

For and on behalf of, 

Sydney Branch Board of Examiners 

J.R. Switzer 

Hon.Secretary 

SUPERINTE1IDENT 1 S ADDENDUM 

The 1975-76 season is now completed and with it, another step 
in the history of the Board of Examiners. The Board, this 
year, has consolidated many of its activities in that the 
Advanced Resuscitation Certificate course is now conducted in 
three areas; Board meetings have been cut down, whilst the 
Executive meetings have increased, and so taken the mundane 
business from the General Meetings. 

Jim Switzer, as Secretary, has again completed the year very 
successfully - the compiling of this Report is evidence of 
Jim's endeavours. Thanks, Jim. 

Unfortunately, midway through the season, my Deputy, John May, 
was forced to resign, due to family commitments. This was a 
severe blow to all concerned with life saving in the Sydney 
area. I trust that John will return to resume his Board 
activities in the fUture. 

Keith Messenger has ably carried out the role of Deputy since 
John's resignation. Thanks, Keith. 

The rostering of examiners for examination was more than 
capably carried out by Pere Ainsworth. Sincere appreciation is 



extended to Pere for a job well done. 

Co-operation between the Branch and Board has been 100% and to 
all the Branch Officers, particularly President Ron Buist, go 
my _sincere thanks • . 

The District Supervisors have again maintained a very high 
standard throughout the Branch. To them and the members of 
the affiliated Clubs, I am deeply indebted. 

' r ..,- , ;_i: 

Thanks are extended to my fellow Board members and all Club 
members who have a_ssisted over the year at carnivals, exam­
inations and the various other functions that were held. 

What of the future? At a weekend Seminar held recently by 
our Board of Examiners, mag new ideas were brought forward to 
revolutionise or restructure the Board. These ideas will be 
promulgated in the v~ry near future. 

The ideas are sound and have had a lot of thought put into 
:th.em, _so it behoves all interested parties to give this 
innovation their fullest co-operation • 

. ' 
G.entlemen, thank you fdr a very good year, and I eagerly look 
forward to the coming· season. 

John Dewey, 
Branch Superintendent • 

. .- ~; . . , 
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